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When: Saturday 10th October   

Where: Norrish St Tambellup 

Opens at 10.00 am 
  

                                     ACTIVITES    

 Reptile Van 

 Ute Muster 

 Signed Eagles & Dockers Memorabilia Auction @ 10.30 am 

 Kids Rides 

 Music Sessions with Paul Davies 

 Dog Jumping @ 2.00 pm 

 Raffles 

 Cooking Demonstrations with Chef Dale 

 Face Painting & Story Telling  

 Bar opens at 3 

            New Section: Poultry– For Fun 

We Hope To See You There :) 

All Kids Rides from $3 

Chef Dale  

Cooking Demonstration  

Proudly Sponsored 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15th October 2015 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
The nomination period for the 2015 Council elections 
closed on the 10th September.  Nominations for the 
three vacancies were received from incumbents Cr 
Garry Sheridan and Cr Scott Thompson, and new  
candidate Michael White. All three were elected  
unopposed for a four year term expiring in 2019.  
Congratulations are extended to Garry, Scott and  
Michael for their commitment to their community.  
The new (and returning) Councillors will be sworn in 
at an upcoming Council meeting. 
 
Retiring Councillor Kym Crosby did not re-nominate in 
this election, and we thank him for his contribution to 
the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, and previously 
the Shire of Broomehill.  

WORKS UPDATE 
The Royalties for Regions-funded Storm Water  
Harvesting project recently received approval for a 
variation, to allow for the expansion of an existing 
dam opposite the CBH site on Nardlah Rd.  This dam 
will capture overflow from the settling pond on the 
CBH site, which will then be transferred via the  
pipeline to the dam at the Recreation Complex.   
Another variation was approved for the expansion of 
the Bowling Club dam on Jam Creek Rd, and  
connection of this dam to the storage tanks at the 
Tambellup Sports Ground.  Council appreciates the 
assistance provided by the Department for Regional 
Development in enabling these projects to be  
implemented.  It is anticipated that the earthworks 
will commence in the near future. 
 
The maintenance graders have been working in the 
north east part of the Shire during September.  Roads 
graded included Heron Rd, Norrish Rd, Gillespie Rd, 
Martinup Rd, Marshall Rd, Curnow Rd, Thompson Rd, 
Graham Rd, Fletcher Rd and Winspear Rd.  During 
October the graders will be heading to the western 
side of the Shire. 

NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup wishes to advise all residents that a section of Norrish St, Tambellup will be 
closed to all traffic on SATURDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2015, for the purpose of the staging of the Tambellup Show.  
The section which will be closed is from the Tambellup Community Resource Centre to Henry St, with the  
closure in effect from 6.00am – 6.00pm on this day.  Any enquiries regarding the road closure can be directed to 
the CEO. 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT SOUTHERN 
BLOOM FESTIVAL 
The Bloom Festival continues until Monday 12th  
October with many events being conducted across 
the region.  Why not check out their website 
www.hiddentreasures.com.au and download the 
booklet? Alternatively, copies are available at the 
Tambellup CRC, Tambellup Post Office and the Shire 
of Broomehill-Tambellup Administration offices. 

CMCA NATIONAL RALLY 
Another significant event in our region, the 2015  
National Rally of the Caravan and Motorhome Club of 
Australia, will be held in Albany from 26th October – 
1st November 2015.  The event will see hundreds of 
participants with their recreational vehicles making 
their way from around the country to Albany during 
the weeks before and after these dates.  Centennial 
Oval will be transformed into a giant campground for 
the duration of the rally, and the region will be a hive 
of tourism activity. 
 
We welcome all visitors to the Great Southern,  
especially to Broomehill-Tambellup, and hope they 
enjoy their stay.   With the extra traffic expected on 
major roads throughout the region, we would also 
caution all motorists to take extra time and care on 
the roads, exercise patience, courtesy and common 
sense, and make sure that we all get to where we 
need to go – safely! 

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 
Residents are reminded that all dog and cat  
registrations are due for renewal on 31 October each 
year.  Notification will be sent to owners of dogs and 
cats with registration expiring in 2015.  Payment for 
re-registration can be made at either the Broomehill 
or Tambellup office.  If you would like more  
information about dog and cat registration please 
contact Siegrid at the Shire. 

http://www.hiddentreasures.com.au
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BETTER PRACTICE REVIEW 
Council administration staff recently participated in a ‘Better Practice Review’ 
- a pilot program developed by the Department of Local Government and 
Communities to support continuous improvement in local government.  The 
program involved a team from the Department working closely with staff to 
review areas of the Shire’s activities and operations, including governance, 
planning and regulatory functions, Integrated Planning and Reporting, assets 
and finance, community consultation, workforce planning, and facilities.  It 
was pleasing to receive a very positive report, with many areas of best  
practice and achievement noted by the Department.  The Shire was  
acknowledged for its participation at a recent WALGA Zone meeting held in 
Albany. 
Photo:  Cr Scott Thompson, Acting CEO Judy Stewart and Minister for Local Government Tony Simpson 

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE 
As advised in the September BT Times, Council is seeking expressions of interest from people in the community 
who may be interested in assisting with the next stage of the project.  We are looking for up to six people who 
will work with Council to:  

• Assist with development of management processes 
• Promote the project within the community 
• Disseminate information to community groups 
• Provide input and seek feedback from community groups on matters associated with the construction 

of the new facility. 
This committee will be established for a fixed term, which will end on handover of the new facility to the new 
Management Committee.  It is anticipated the committee will meet towards the end of October 2015 to consid-
er the revised plans for the Pavilion, prior to them being made available for public inspection and comment. If 
you would like to be involved please contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555.  It is important to emphasise – 
everyone groans when they think of yet another committee – but this is not a ‘life sentence’ type of  
committee…..  Once the construction is complete the management will be handed over to the Management 
Committee and your work will be done! This is possibly the most important stage of the project and the  
ongoing success of the new facility relies heavily on the ground work being completed by this committee. We 
encourage anyone interested to put their hand up. 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents of the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire are reminded that the RESTRICTED burning period commenced 
on 19 SEPTEMBER 2015 and continues until 1 NOVEMBER 2015 inclusive when the Prohibited burning period 
commences.  During the Restricted burning period you are required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting 
any fires. Permits to burn can be obtained from your nearest Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency 
Services Manager, Cindy Pearce as follows: 

Chief Fire Control Officer   Ray Squibb  0407 984250 
Deputy Chief Fire Control Officers  Ben Hewson  0417 969975 
      Ian Cunningham 0428 253062 
Broomehill East     Gavin Guerini  0488 241012 
Broomehill West    Anthony Witham 0428 241087 
Broomehill Central   Andy Webster  0439 629209 
Tambellup East    Kim Oliver  0427 258157 
Tambellup West    Nigel Sheridan  0427 253097 
Tambellup Town    Laurie Hull  0428 251177 
CESM     Cindy Pearce  0417 071567 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS 
Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road closures by 
SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact Kim at the Shire 
on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer wish to  
receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 
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Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

October 11th—9.30am 
October 25th—9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
 

Wednesday 14 October  
7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday October 22 at 
9:30am in the Museum office. Community members are 

most welcome to come and join us help preserve our  
history. Membership fees are Individual or Family - $5.00. 

Broomehill and Holland Track souvenirs available from 
$4.00 each. 

Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 
0488944416 or email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 
 

Broomehill Country Women’s 
Association of W.A. 

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday October 22 at 
10:30am in the Museum office. Everyone is welcome to 

join our little gathering. Please bring along a dressed doll. 
Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or Margaret 

98214861 
 
 

Patchwork / Craft Day 
17 October 2015, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

Fish and Chips 

Tambellup Bowling Club 

Friday 16 October 

From 6pm 

MOSQUITOES 
And they’re back! Mosquitoes are always an issue in 
our Shire during spring and early summer.  Council 
baits pools of water and will undertake regular  
fogging of the Broomehill and Tambellup townsites in 
an effort to reduce the mosquito numbers.  
Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for  
mosquitoes that can cause severe nuisance and carry 
serious diseases.  The Department of Health has  
advised that the most common mosquito found to 
breed in rainwater tanks is a proven carrier of Ross 
River virus.  To prevent mosquito breeding, guttering 
and piping should be self-draining or fitted with  
drainage points. Water should not be allowed to pool 
under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become 
mosquito breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed 
unit to prevent mosquitoes entering.  The inlet and 
overflow should incorporate a mesh cover to prevent 
access by the mosquito. 
To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food 
grade paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to 
the water.  The amount needed will vary depending 
upon the surface area of the water.  A sufficient  
quantity to produce a thin film over the water surface 
is all that is required. 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes  
feedback from its residents and customers.  If you 
would like to provide feedback on Shire related  
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration 
offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 
For all methods, please include your name and  
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with disability. 
 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 
by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking 
on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 
Judy Stewart 
ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Out and about—October: 

2/3/4 Kulin Bush Races 

10 Tambellup Show 

17 Kojonup & Narrogin Show 

24 Katanning Show 

31 Nyabing Market Day 

3 November—Melbourne Cup 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP LIONS CLUB BATTERY DRIVE 

The Tambellup Lions club are conducting a battery drive during September and October.  

Batteries can be delivered to  

Tambellup Seed Works by the end of October. 

Please contact the following members if you would like to donate old batteries: 

Michael White – 98258216 Tambellup East 

Gus Roosendaal – 98251288 Tambellup West 

Andrew Webster – 98241589 Broomehill 

St Peters Church, Pindellup 

 

There will be a church service on Sunday 

October 18th starting at 12:30pm 

With the Rev. Lindy Rookyard. 

Bring a picnic to enjoy afterwards 

Broomehill Recreational  

Complex Management Committee  

Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 

 October 20th 2015 

at 7.45pm at the  

Ross Thompson Pavilion 

Broomehill Recreational Complex  
 

Apologies & agenda contact Colleen  
Paganoni ph 0418950277  
or paganoni @iinet.net.au 

Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 

9am—1pm 

Sausage Sizzle 

Cake / Homemade stall 

Outside stalls welcome to 

sell their wares! 
Carole 0488 944 416 
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Bushfire Information Session  

Are You Prepared  
 

Do you know what to do if a Bushfire threatened your 

home, if the answer is NO this session will give you the 

knowledge to look after yourself your family and your 

home. 

Location: Tambellup CRC 
 

Date: 21st October 2015  
 

Time: 1pm – 3pm 
 

The session will touch on the following topics -    

 Increase your understanding of bushfire risk 

around your home, your street and the immediate 

surrounding bushland in your area 

 Support for developing your Bushfire Survival 

Plan 

 Discuss capabilities and limits of emergency   

services during a bushfire 

 Find out where and how to obtain information 

during a bushfire 
 

Please RSVP by Friday 16th October to Shane at the 

CRC in Tambellup on 98 251177.   

 

Please make every effort to make the end of the Golf season a success, by coming along . 

Further details can be obtained by phoning –Simon Hanna,  Andrew Woithe or Dave 

Mathwin . 

Broomehill golf club windup 
REMINDER TO ALL GOLF CLUB MEMBERS  

– the 10th of October, 2015, is closing day and 

will  start at 1 pm, with an Ambrose competition 

for 9 holes then some drinks, followed by  

Presentation of Trophies to the individual   

winners. 

After  the Trophy presentation we will 

have a B-B-Q  and salad buffet tea for 

members and their families at a charge of 

$25 per adult, children will be Free . 

Tambellup Lions Club presents the 

 

 

 

 

2015 Tambellup Seniors 
Xmas Lunch 

Planned for November 27th at 12 noon for a 
12:30 start, at the Tambellup Bowling Club. 

Please RSVP by November 20th 

Any donations for this event will be gladly 

received.  Please contact Denis Riley on 

98251606 or AB Secretary Tambellup Lions 

on 98253046 
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Broomehill Historical Society and carers of the Broomehill 

Museum have  this year completed a significant assessment 

of the old farming machinery held in the old shire shed in 

the museum grounds. 

Conservation and repairs are now urgently required to stop items  

deteriorating further. Hopefully some can be returned to a reasonable  

condition to be put on display. 

 

To carry out the above mentioned task volunteers are urgently required.  Anyone interested to 

contact the following : Ernest Chapman on 98241378 or Carole Johnson on 0488944416 

Are you interested in doing a First Aid Course? 

Tambellup St John are currently taking expressions of  

interest into holding a course. 
 

For more information or to put your name on the list please 

contact Brownwyn Bradshaw on 9825 3046 
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New cafe hours at 

TAMBELLUP POST CAFE 

Lunches available 

Wednesday & Thursday 

12 noon—2.30pm 

Dine in or Takeaway  

**No postal service between 12—1** 
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Do you want something included 

in your BT Times?? 

Send it in by 25th of the month to 

the Shire of Broomehill—

Tambellup. 

E: news@shirebt.wa.gov.au F: 

98251152 or drop it into either  

Administration Office 

Fruit and Vegetable Mixed Boxes 
Delivery Thursday 1, 15, 29 October 

Tambellup—Jewelpani carpark 12.30 

Broomehill—BH Primary School 1.30 
Order via: 0417 438 806 

www.lysterorchards.com.au 

By Tuesday 5pm 

 For Sale 
Guitar music book, beginner progressive, .50c. 

12 Travel Through books, Come on a journey of discovery, 12 different 

countries like Australia, China, Caribbean, France, etc. $2.00. 
Men’s jacket, zip up front, corduroy, size 6XL – 132cm, black, $1.00. 

Men’s Perth Wildcats jersey, size 3XL, red $1.00. 
Sekem Dockers men’s jersey, long sleeve, large, $1.00. 

Men’s belt, made in Holland, 100% leather, 95cm, $1.00. 
Alcubra pure fur felt hat, $1.00. 

Rivers ladies jacket, sleeveless, zip up front, size 16, ivory, $1.00. 
New ladies jeans, size 14, straight legs, $1.00. 

New Krisp ladies dress, sleeveless, size 10, royal blue, ticketed price 
£14.99, sell $1.00. 

New Zaket and Plover ladies blouse, tunic style, size M, citrus yellow 

tones, $1.00. 
Rivers ladies shirt, long sleeve, size 12, blue check, $1.00. 
Capture ladies ball gown, ¾ sleeve, size 12, blue, $1.00. 

Ladies long dressing gown, pink, size 12 – 14, $1.00. 
New ladies high heel shoes, size 43, black, $1.00. 

Broomehill Primary School uniforms, summer dress size 4 $1.00, pants 

size 4 .50c & $1.00 each, skort size 6 $1.00. 
Ben 10 clothes, size 7 – 8, .50c & $1.00 each. 
Bart boy’s shorts, size 10, blue demin, $1.00. 

Mambo girls track pants, size 10, grey and pink, $1.00. 
Roxy girls hooded jacket, size 12, zip up front, mauve flower design, 

$1.00. 
Girls sneakers, size 1, silver glitter, $1.00. 

Baby ugg boots, size 2, pink, wool inside, $1.00. 
Fisher Price baby activity mat, $1.00. 

Holden SV6 single doona cover, $3.00. 
Travel clothes protection bags, zip fronts, plastic, .50c each. 

Travel luggage bag and suitcase set, case has 2 handles and wheels, brown 
floral design, $5.00 set. 

Fold-up chairs, padded material, $5.00 each. 

Available at the Petticoat Lane Op-Shop or 

phone Carole 0488944416 
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Well done Broomehill Netball Team 

 

The Broomehill Netball Team  had a wonderful first season of netball in 2015. They made it into 

the Katanning Netball Association grand final with an amazing fight to the end being defeated by 

Dumbleyung. A huge thank you to all the family and friends who have supported us throughout 

the season also to the Broomehill complex from letting us train we have thoroughly 

enjoyed the socialising as well. We are very proud of all the girls involved in the 2015 let's make 

2016 just as fun.   

 

If you are interested in playing netball in 2016 and are in Broomehill or Tambellup we will be  

taking expressions of interest so please contact Lisa Thompson 0417 184 185 or  

nardlah@bigpond.com 

Congratulations 
 

Cathrine Ryan being presented her Australian Citizenship  
Certificate by  the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup’s President 

Garry Sheridan at the Broomehill Hall on Tuesday 29th  
September. 

Congratulations on your decision to become an Australian  
citizen. 

mailto:nardlah@bigpond.com
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Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Road Maintenance Grading Map 

Putting the 
final piece on 

the new 
Tambellup 

Tower 

 

Happy 70th Birthday 

to Gus Roosendaal 

 

 

Have  

you  

Registered? 
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  DID  YOU  KNOW . . . 

 
             Being a parent is easy. . .     but really ‘parenting’  

             your children is another matter all together.         
     

Come and  join in the activities at the ‘A Smart Start’ tent at the Tambellup Show! 

Parents and grandparents bring your little ones along to play.  There will be   

rice                                             

    playdough 

     make activities 

     stories and books. 

 Suitable for children from birth to 5 years. Parents must stay with their children. 
 

                                       AN  INVITATION: 
Another Triple P discussion session will be held on Monday 2nd  

November between 9.30 am and 11.30 am. The topic will be 
‘Managing Fighting and Aggression.’  

For further information ask at the ‘A Smart Tent’ or watch out for 
your invitation! 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ORDINARY POSTAL ELECTION 

RESULTS NOTICE 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 

 

The results of the ordinary elections conducted as a postal vote on Saturday, 17 October 
2015 are as follows: 
 

CANDIDATES ELECTED UNNOPPOSED 

District  3 Councillors  SHERIDAN, Garry           Elected unopposed    4 year term 

                                       THOMPSON, Scott          Elected unopposed    4 year term 

                                       WHITE, Michael               Elected unopposed    4 year term 

Garry SHERIDAN, Scott THOMPSON and Michael WHITE are elected as Councillors for the  

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and will hold office until 19 October 2019. 

  

Beth SCHLUETER 

RETURNING OFFICER 

 

 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        13                                                                               
  

 



14                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

Date Event 

14th Oct Tennis Club Busy Bee 

(Wednesday, 8.30am) 

17th Oct Open Day, Social Tennis 

24th Oct Social Tennis (Fast4?) 

31st Oct Handicap Mixed Doubles 

6th Nov Mixed Open Doubles 

Tournament (Friday) 

14th Nov Social Tennis 

21st Nov Social Tennis 

28th Nov Social Tennis 

5th Dec Social Tennis 

12th Dec Social Tennis 

19th Dec Social Tennis & Christmas 

Drinks 

Tambellup Tennis Club 

All Social Tennis days in 2015 will begin at 2pm.  

No social tennis scheduled for 26 December (Boxing Day). 

 

Cranbrook Motocross Risk Management 
 

It seems that ‗Risk Management‘, usually thought of in a business environment, can also be applied to the 

sporting arena, as highlighted by Rick Gill Executive Director of Motorcycling WA when he met with the 

Cranbrook District Motorcycle Club Inc. committee members on Tuesday 15th September. 
 

Risk management was a Motorcycling WA ‗hot topic‘ at their AGM held on 30th March 2015, and Rick is visiting and  

presenting at all 45 Motorcycling WA affiliated clubs, which includes the disciplines of super cross, vintage, endure, bike 

speedway. Although not mandatory, a formal documented club risk management policy is highly recommended by  

Motorcycling WA. 
 

So what exactly is risk management? It is the course of action key people, including committee members, management, and 

volunteers, take to reduce potential legal liability and seeks to address potential problems before they occur. Risk  

management aims to be pro-active rather reactive – creating a safer environment and legally safer operational procedures. 
 

Rick Gills presentation covered four areas of concern to motorcycling clubs. These were, the constitution, officials Work-

ing With Children check and Motorcycling WA training, accountability to Motorcycling WA and of monetary records, and 

lastly management of the club assets (vehicles used to maintain the track are serviced and safe.) 
 

He then went on to say that risk management was really an ongoing process that should be applied to all Cranbrook 

DMCC policies and procedures. Motorcycling WA has compiled a list of thirty recommended areas and suggested that 

there be two focus area discussed at each committee meeting to spread the workload and maintain a ‗live‘ risk management 

document. 
 

A good ‗live‘ risk management plan ensures good governance when handing on committee roles, in addition to the benefits 

of improved safety, budget certainty, effective management of events, improved compliance with the affiliated body and law 

and enhanced club image and reputation. The good thing for our club Cranbrook DMCC is that we have many of these risk 

management procedures in place, we just need to compile a ‗live‘ formal risk management document for current and future 

reference. 
 

Want to race your motorbike? Come along for our final 2015 season event, Club Day on Saturday 17 th October, followed 

by an awards night. This is a non-competitive event and all riders of all abilities are welcome. Pits open at 7am, motorbike 

examination and rider sign on 7:30am – 8:45am, and riding starts 9am. Please remember that every rider needs to  

participate with flag duties, so bring along a volunteer helper. Canteen available and spectators welcome. See website  

cranbrookmx.com for more information. 
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BROOMEHILL  GOLF  CLUB 
Saturday, 29th of August, 2015, a STABLEFORD competition and was generously sponsored by WATERCRAFT  MARINE from 
Emu point with special thanks to Glenn Keymer . 
18 hole winner – Simon Hanna  with 39 points . 
18 hole runner-up – Dave  Mathwin with 34 points 
9 hole winner – Andrew Woithe with 16 points . 
NOVELTIES – Nearest the pin on No. 10 – Allan Goodall 
Best 2nd shot on No. 18 – sponsored by Southern tool and fasteners – Simon Hanna 
Longest drive on No. 2 – sponsored by CLAAS, Katanning – Andrew Woithe 
Longest putt  on No. 7 – Dave Mathwin 
Longest Putt on No. 9 – Dave Mathwin (narrowly longer than Brian Sanger ) 
Best  2nd shot  on No. 1 – Allan Goodall 
Best 3rd shot on No. 8  -  Allan Goodall 
 
Saturday, 5th of September, 2015, a STROKE competition very kindly sponsored by HOLLY  BULK  HAULAGE, special thanks 
to Charles and Greg Holly . 
This day was also the last round of  Club Championships with Charles Russell narrowly defeating Simon Hanna where they 
had to play an extra two holes to get a winner. 
In the ‘B’ grade Kevin Winspear  won the day, but due to being behind in the previous two  Qualifying  rounds, Dave  
Mathwin  ended up winner of the ‘B’ grade. 
18 hole winner – Charles Russell with a nett 72 strokes 
18 hole runner-up – Simon Hanna  with 73 nett strokes on account back from Kevin Winspear. 
9 hole winner  - Ian Coleman. 
Simon Hanna also got a Ferret  on No.17. 
NOVELTIES – 
Longest putt on No.7 – Colin McAndrew 
Nearest the pin  on  No.10 – Andrew Woithe 
Best 2nd on No.18 – Charles Russell 
Nearest the pin on No.6 – Charles Russell 
Longest putt on No. 9 – Charles Russell 
Best 3rd on No. 8 – Charles Russell 
Best 2nd shot on No. 1 – Charles Russell 
 Longest  drive on No. 2 – Charles Russell. 
Well done Charles , especially as there were 13 other Golfers. 
 
Saturday, 12th of September, 2015, 8 members travelled to  Katanning and played in the three way 
MATCH  PLAY  competition between  Woodanilling , Katanning  and Broomehill, and this was the final round  with the  
winner being  Woodanilling with a score of 12.5 closely  followed by Broomehill and Katanning 2 on 11.5 each and in the 
rear was Katanning 1 with 9. 
On Saturday the 12th of September Broomehill played Woodanilling and managed to defeat them  6 games to  2, so it was a 
great day for Broomehill golf club. 
 
Saturday, 19th of September, was a STABLEFORD competition and was very generously sponsored  by B.F.L. contracting, and 
we would like to say a very special thanks to Andrew  Gibbons. 
18 hole winner – Charles Russell with 35 pts. 
18 hole runner-up –Simon Hanna on   35 pts. ( on a count back ) 
9  hole winner – Jerome  Hardie – 23 pts. 
9 hole runner-up – Andrew woithe – 17 pts. 
NOVELTIES – Nearest the pin on No.10 –Charles Russell 
Longest putt on No.7 – Andrew Woithe 
Longest  drive on No.2 – Andrew Gibbons 
Best 3rd shot on No. 8 – Charles Russell 
Longest putt on No. 9 – Simon Hanna 
Nearest the pin on No.6 – Dave Mathwin 
Bes 2nd shot  on No. 18 – Simon Hanna 
Best 2nd shot on No. 1 – Andrew Gibbons. 
Simon Hanna put away a Ferret on No. 2 . 
Thankyou  Andrew ( Gibbo ) for the lovely pizzas, rolls and party pies etc. after the competition. 

Don't forget the 

BH Golf Club 

windup—Sat 10 

October 

See page 6... 
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Important Changes to the 2015/2016 Fire Break Order. 

There have been a number of blocks of land close to town sites that have been covered with long dry grass during 

the summer period. 

Local fire fighters raised concern last year with the Bushfire Advisory Committee regarding the length of this grass 

and the impact it would have on fighting a fire as well as fire fighter safety if a fire was to start on one of these 

blocks. 

Council considered recommendations put forward by the Bushfire Advisory and the following change was  

implemented to limit grass height on land under the following zonings. 

Extract from the 2015 / 2016 Fire Break Notice   

Land Zoned Residential, Town Centre, Industrial 

(Townsite Land)  

During the period from 31
st
 October 2015 to 15

th
 April 2016 inclusive you shall have fire breaks in the following 

positions: 

On land which is 4000 square metres (one acre) or less in area, you shall remove all flammable material from the 

whole of the land, except living standing trees. 

Land which exceeds 4000 square metres  

Land which exceeds 4000 square metres (one acre) or more of area clear fire breaks not less than 2 metres  

completely surrounding and not more than 20 metres from the perimeter of all buildings, haystacks and fuel  

storage area situated on the land. 

The height of all grass on the land is to be less than 150mm in height.         

 

Land Zoned Rural Residential /Special Rural 

(Townsite and Suburban Areas) 

During the period from the 31
st
 October 2015 to 15

th
 April 2016 inclusive you shall have fire breaks in the following 

positions: 

Clear fire breaks not less than 2 metres completely surrounding and not more than 20 metres from the perimeter of 

all buildings, haystacks and fuel storage areas situated on the land. 

Minimise fire hazardous material to the satisfaction of the Chief Fire Control Officer by stocking, slashing or other 

means. The height of all grass on the land is to be less than 150mm in height. Properties will be inspected and  

orders may be issued. 

 

Property compliance is required by the 1
st
 November. 

 Local Fire Break Contractors have been notified of the changes to assist them in their works program. 

 If you require further clarification or details please contact your local Fire Control Officer or Cindy Pearce the 

Shires Community Emergency Services Manager on 0417 071 567.     

KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB. 
It was a beautiful spring day for our September meeting when we travelled out to Marj Winstanley's at  
Woodanilling. 
We were very happy to welcome 4 new members, lrene Doyle, Fay Trudgen, Leonie King & Jo Kempin. They are 
all keen to be involved, Leonie & Jo already participating in the competitions. 
As always Marj's garden was very interesting, it just seems to keep on extending with interesting plants &  
nick-nacks throughout. 
A Floral Art workshop has been organized for October 6th in the Arts & Crafts rooms at 1.30pm.  
Anyone is welcome to come along, there will be a small charge, Helen Bignell will be the demonstrator, we wilt 
also be giving hints on general flower exhibiting in the lead up to the Katanning Show. lf you would like to attend 
and need to know more about it contact Helen Bignell (98241270) Gerry Watson (98211648) or myself 
(98211828). 
The Katanning show is only a few weeks away & we are looking forward to receiving entries from the general 
public as well as own members. Please read the schedule carefully and NOTE NO LATE ENTRIES. 
Competition results for September were: 
FLORAL ART: 1. Gerry Watson, 2. Maxine Potter. FLOWERS: 1. Barb Groves, 2. Leonie King 3. Helen Bignell. 
TREE or SHRUB. 1. Leonie King, 2. Margaret Wise, 3. Gerry Watson. My BEST FLOWER: 1. Shirley  
Brokenshire, 2. Francine Caldwell, 3. Ailsa Thomas. FRUIT or VEGE: 1. Margaret Wise, 2. Margaret Wise, 3 Jo 
Kempin. 
The raffle was won by Margaret Wise. 
Our next meeting is on October 13th at Jo Kempins (Broomehill) , we witl be leaving from the Katanning Town 
Hall car park at 12.30 for anyone wishing to car pool or travel in convoy. 
Looking forward to seeing members and visitors at Jo's, until then take care. Ailsa. 
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We are all looking for better health and with 

this  nutritional based company you can achieve            

anything.   

Feel your best, look your best, be your best and 

have the vitality to enjoy life. 

For more information, please contact 

Sheree Beaton 

Phone: 0403 261 531 or                                               

email skbeaton2@gmail.com 

www.shereebeaton.myzija.com 

 

EARTHMOVING 

Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 

Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all 

in one pass - Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed Pads - Road Construction                     

On Farm Work -  Bulk Haulage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving 

No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 

Tambellup Golf Club Results 

29-8-2015 Stableford 

Winner—K Sheridan 38 

Runner up—G Sheridan 37 

9 Holers Winner—K O’Neill 19 

   S O’Neill 18 
 

5-9-2015 Stableford 

Winner—D Williams 40 

  S O’Neill 37 

9 Holers Winner—T Prout 40.5 Nett 

   D O’Neill 48.5 Nett 
 

12-9-15 Championships 

Mens A Grade Winner—S Woods 

 Runner Up—M Coyne 

Mens B Grade Winner—S O’Neill 

 Runner Up—J Lawrence 

Ladies Winner—L Flowers 

 Runner Up—K Sheridan 
 

19-9-2015 2 Person Ambrose 

Winners—N Lockyer & J Harmer 57 

Runner Up—D Williams & D Page 68.5 

9 Holers Winner—C Bradshaw 17 
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ATTENTION  

BUSINESSES! 

 

Do you have any additions or 

deletions to your advert? 

 

Please let us know your  

updates by contacting 

news@sihirebt.wa.gov.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 

T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 

 

Cafe Hours—12.00noon—2.30pm Wed, Thurs 

Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 

WRAPS—SALADS—TURKISH BREADS 

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 

Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 

Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

Joni & Tony’s 
 

raw manure 

 

$4.oo
/bag 

 
Keith St, Broomehill 

Ph: 9824 1267 

Mob: 042 8838 098 
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 

Tim Chapman 

0427 857 552 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL‘S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

―EWE POTEM I‘LL SPOTTEM‖ 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon—Closed Sundays 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
42 India Street. Open Thursdays 12pm-3:30pm  

& the 4th Saturday 10am-12pm.  
 

All clothing and shoes – nothing over $1.00.  
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each, great for workshop, garage 

and household use.  
 

Come in and pick up a pot plant to spruce up 

your garden for spring.  
Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs as you drive through 

Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416. 

DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

OPEN 

Thursdays 

9am—3pm 

Plus various other 

days—watch for the 

flags and sign board 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 
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Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
7.5 yrs for 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  

Slashing,  Spoil and Waste Removal, 8, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole  
Boring, Urban & Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping &  

Contouring, Open and Closed Drainage, Tree and Stump Removal, Septic/

Sewerage Earth Works, Soak Construction & Cleanouts, Soil Profile Pits & 

Test digging  On Farm Animal Pits and Burials, Water Carting 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‘s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

OCTOBER 2015 
8 Mental Health Volunteer Expo 

10 Tambellup Show 

10 BH Golf Windup 

15 Council Meeting 

16 TA Fish and Chips 

18 Pindellup Church Service 

20 BH Complex AGM 

21 Are you bushfire ready—TA CRC 

24 BH Op Shop Garage Sale 

 

NOVEMBER 2015 
3 TA CRC Melbourne Cup 

27 TA Seniors Christmas Lunch 

****See you at the  

Tambellup Show**** 


